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Newsletter 8 

Dear Parents & Carers, 

We would like to say a huge Haddlesey welcome to Katy in Class 2 who joined us this 

week.  And a big welcome to Mrs Wood who has joined our Class 1 team as a Teaching 

Assistant. 

You may see another new face in Class 1, Mrs Newton the Early Years Lead for the 

federation, as she will be on site some days working alongside our Class 1 team. 

Disabled Parking Bays 

Could we please ask that only those with blue badges or a school parking permit use the disabled bays and 

that everyone eligible displays their permit clearly in the windscreen of their vehicle.  There are more cars 

than ever needing to use the spaces, so please consider waiting in a different area until a space becomes 

free, then come to collect your child.  We would rather you arrive a little later, than compromise your or your 

child’s safety. 
 

Orienteering 

On Thursday 25th January 15 children from Class 3 took part in an Orienteering Festival at Burton Salmon.  

They joined together with the children from the newly formed sports cluster to take part in the event. 
 

The children were split into teams and given a map and they had to follow the clues to identify a word or 

picture.  They were encouraged to work together and improve their map-reading skills, although not all the 

clues were on the map.  There was an opportunity for them to mix with their peers from the other schools.  

It was a lovely afternoon spent outdoors. 
 

Annabel said: “Orienteering was like a giant Easter Egg hunt, but it was not for eggs, it was to find numbers, 

letters and pictures.  You had to see what was common in each.” 
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Heather said: “Orienteering is like a treasure hunt.  You have to find clues around a certain area, and it will 

give you a number, a word or a picture.”  

 

         

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 

 

Cookery Club 

This week in Cookery Club the children made their own chicken nuggets and chips.  It worked well as a 

production line as the children went through the process of coating the chicken in flour, then egg, followed 

by cornflakes.  The nuggets were baked for around 15 minutes and the chips were diced and cooked for 40 

minutes.  The nuggets and chips were served in a cone, chip-shop style.  Everyone enjoyed cooking and 

eating them! 
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Internet Safety Week in school – Monday 5th February to Friday 9th February  

With our focus week on Internet Safety coming up and Safer Internet Day on Tuesday 6th 

February, we wanted to remind you that our school website has lots of useful information 

for parents and carers regarding internet safety. We subscribe to an online safety 

newsletter which gets added to the site regularly, along with articles from National Online 

Safety on ‘Top Tips,’ for managing screentime, how to set up parental controls on devices, 

smartphone security, advice for safe online gaming and lots more. Please visit our ‘Online Safety for Parents’ 

website page for more information:  

Online Safety for Parents | Chapel Haddlesey CE Primary School (chapelhaddleseyschool.org.uk) 

 

PCSO Joe Spooner will be visiting us again on Friday 9th February, as part of his talks around our federation 

and we will also have an exciting visit from the Police Cyber Security Van team, later in the year. Linked to 

this, we have an updated Privacy Notice for January 2024, which states how your personal information is 

collected and processed within our federation and what your personal data rights are:  

Privacy Notices | Chapel Haddlesey CE Primary School (chapelhaddleseyschool.org.uk) 
 

Chinese New Year – Change of lunch Thursday 8th February 

The Chinese New Year starts on Saturday 10th February, it’s the Year of the Dragon. 

We will be celebrating with a lunch of Quorn Nuggets with rice and sweet and sour 

dipping sauce followed by pineapple cake. 

This will be the main meal on this day not the BBQ chicken and potato wedges.  

Anyone who is down for a main meal will automatically be given this option.  Please 

let the office know by the end of Friday 2nd February if your child would like to choose 

this (if they would normally have a packed lunch from home or a jacket potato). 

 

Information from Sam Maud – Federation Pastoral Lead 

We hope this message finds you well and filled with excitement for the start of 2024. We trust you had an 

enjoyable and restful break filled with special moments and cherished memories. 

Our commitment to providing a supportive and engaging environment remains, and we are keen to work 

closely with families to make this year an enriching experience for each child. We will continue to work in 

partnership with parents as we believe open communication and collaboration between home and school 

is essential for success. 

Throughout the year we will continue to focus on fostering a sense of belonging, promoting positive 

relationships, and nurturing the well-being of all. 

Why does attendance matter? Consistent attendance is a key factor in pupil success. It not only ensures the 

children receive the support they need but also contributes to the development of crucial life skills. We aim 

to achieve a whole school percentage of 97%. 

https://www.chapelhaddleseyschool.org.uk/key-info/safeguarding/online-safety-parents
https://www.chapelhaddleseyschool.org.uk/privacy-notices
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Good attendance is linked to success in all aspects of life! 

Whole school attendance target is: 97% 

This fortnight whole school attendance was 83.69% 

Class Percentage 

Class 1 76.93% 

Class 2 88.65% 

Class 3 87.20% 

 

There were 41 children in the 100% club for this fortnight. 

 

Yours sincerely, 

Mrs Lindley 

Deputy Headteacher 

 

 

 

If your child or family would like any support, please speak directly to your child’s class teacher, or 

email the admin team who will direct you to the Federation Pastoral Team. 

 

Quick reintroduction to the federation pastoral team 

 
Sam Maud 

Pastoral and 

attendance Lead across 

the federation 

 

 
Beth Hunt 

Pastoral worker 

Barlow School 

 

 
Eleanor Langhorn 

Pastoral and SEN 

support officer across 

the federation 

 

 
         Emma Bowers 

Pastoral worker 

Burton Salmon School 
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Diary Dates 

Thursday 1st February 2024 • Class 2 & 3 Magna Visit depart 9.00am 

• No SATs Club 

Thursday 8th February • Chinese New special menu 

Friday 9th February 2024 • Celebration Worship 9.00am 

• Non-uniform day – charity tbc 

• School closes for February half-term 

Monday 19th February 2024 • School re-opens  

Wednesday 21st February 2024 • Young Voices – Sheffield Arena 

Monday 11th March 2024 • Robinwood Residential depart  

Wednesday 13th March 2024 • Robinwood Residential return 

Friday 15th March 2024 • Red Nose Day 

Wednesday 20th March 2024 • Year 5 & 6 across the federation to visit the Hanfia Mosque in 

Bradford 

Friday 22nd March 2024 • Celebration Worship 9.00am 

• School closes for Easter 

Monday 8th April 2024 • Training day – School closed 

Tuesday 9th April 2024 • School re-opens  

Friday 26th April 2024 • Celebration Worship 9.00am 

Monday 6th May 2024 • Bank holiday – School closed 

Monday 13th May to Thursday 16th 

May 2023 

• KS2 SATs 

Friday 24th May 2024 • Non-uniform day – charity tbc 

• Celebration Worship 9.00am 

• School closes for May half-term 

Monday 3rd June 2024 • School re-opens  

Friday 28th June 2024 • Celebration Worship 2024 

Friday 19th July 2024 • Celebration Worship 2024 

• School closes for summer holiday 

Monday 22nd July 2024 • Training day – School closed 

Wednesday 4th September 2024 • Return to school 

 


